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MEDICAL MALPRACTICE AND PATIENT SAFETY A PRIORITY 

AT NCOIL SUMMER MEETING


Albany, New York, June 29, 2004 ( Ways to keep consumers safe from medical mistreatment will be a key concern when state legislators convene for the National Conference of Insurance Legislators’ (NCOIL) Summer Meeting in Chicago, Illinois, this July 15 through 18.


A special Property-Casualty Insurance Committee meeting on Thursday, July 15, from 3:00 to 5:00 p.m., will explore options for encouraging patient safety in order to both protect consumers and help lower medical liability premiums.  The session will include consideration of a proposed resolution that pledges NCOIL to investigate various ways to improve quality of medical care, as well as commits the organization to engaging in a more targeted examination of the issue during the NCOIL Annual Meeting in November.  Among other things, a more detailed study could include development of a model law or white paper.


The proposed Resolution Regarding Medical Malpractice and Patient Safety, sponsored by Committee Chair Rep. George Keiser (ND), endorses exploration of the following reforms, among others:

· analysis of closed claims data in order to help identify and mitigate patterns of medical errors

· reduction in a state medical board’s burden of proof from clear and convincing evidence to a preponderance of evidence

· a requirement that state medical boards have access to independent counsel

· a mandate that hospitals establish targeted ways to prevent future medical misconduct following identification of medical errors

· a requirement that hospitals adopt mandatory policies in which errors must be disclosed to patients

· an increase in the per-violation fine for hospitals that fail to check the National Practitioner Data Bank (NPDB) before hiring a physician or granting clinical privileges

· establishment of public access to entries recorded in the NPDB


Experts representing regulatory, insurance industry, consumer, trial lawyer, 

hospital, physician, and other perspectives are scheduled to participate in the session.


NCOIL’s look into patient safety is the second stage of its investigation into medical malpractice.  Following a year-long consideration of the issue, legislators in February adopted a medical liability resolution that endorses certain tort-system reforms, including among other items, reasonable caps on non-economic and punitive damages and admission of collateral source evidence.


The NCOIL Summer Meeting will take place at the Hotel Inter-Continental Chicago on North Michigan Avenue.  A copy of the proposed medical liability/patient safety resolution is available at www.ncoil.org.


NCOIL is an organization of state legislators interested in insurance legislation and regulation.  Many legislators active in NCOIL either chair or are members of the committees responsible for insurance legislation in their respective state houses across the country.


For further details, please contact the NCOIL National Office at 518-449-3210. 
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